
 

 
 

RECORD OF DECISION BY CABINET MEMBER 

 
 
 
Decision taken by: 

Lead Member for Planning, Public Protection and Safer Communities 

 
Date of Decision: 

26 January 2021 

 
Date of publication of decision: 

26 January 2021 

 
Decision: 

REGIONAL TECHNICAL STATEMENT FOR AGGREGATES,  SECOND 
REVIEW - DOCUMENT ENDORSEMENT 
 
The Council endorses the Regional Technical Statement (2nd Review). 

 
Purpose of Decision: 

The North Wales and South Wales Regional Aggregates Working Parties 
have carried out the second review of the Regional Technical Statement 
(RTS) for Wales. The RTS projects future demand for aggregates so that 
mineral development can be planned for in a managed and proportionate way 
by Local Planning Authorities. 

 
Reasons for Decision: 

The second review of the RTS has been published but must be endorsed by 
all local authorities before it is approved by the Welsh Government. 

 
Interests Declared: 

No interest to declare. 

 
Consultation: 

The second review of the RTS, including individual recommendations, was 
discussed with Members of the Strategic Planning Group (SPG) and 
interested, observing Members at two meetings on the 28th October and 25th 
November 2020. Both discussions focussed primarily on the sub-regional 
approach to mineral supply and the likely consequences for a prospective 
planning application at Denbigh Quarry. It was concluded that Members 
recommend document endorsement to the Lead Member in principal but any 
form of ‘inter-authority collaboration’ with a neighbouring authority must be 
reported back to Members and is subject to a separate decision. 

 
Authority for delegation of the decision to the Cabinet Member: 



 

See Scheme of Delegation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 


